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	Registration standard: Continuing professional development
Please provide your responses to any or all questions in the blank boxes to the right of the question

	1. From your perspective, does the proposed standard adequately fulfil the Board’s requirements to set a standard in relation to the requirements for continuing professional development (CPD) for the paramedicine profession?
	Yes

	2. Is the content and structure of the proposed CPD registration standard helpful, clear, relevant and workable?
	Mostly.  It isn’t clear whether or not mentoring counts as CPD.  You say “education, training, mentoring or supervision required by regulatory action”.  This needs disambiguation.  Does this mean that if I voluntarily take on a probationary officer as a partner (as part of the normal roster) and that part of this ‘taking on’ of a probationary officer is necesarily training…. Then I AM eligible for CPD points?

	3. Should the standard state that CPD should contribute to keeping practitioners up to date in the setting in which they work or does the statement ‘keeping you up to date in your chosen scope’ practice incorporate setting adequately?
	‘keeping practitioners up to date in the setting in which they work ‘seems better

	4. Is there any content that needs to be changed or deleted in the proposed CPD registration standard?
	Yes.  The need for a first aid qualification: HLT AID 001.  This is bizarre.  This qualification has been introduced for other healthcare professionals because not all other health care professionals (eg: GPs, ward nurses, physiotherapists) do regular CPR.  CPR isn’t implicit in their job.  It is however part of the core responsibilities and skills of a paramedic.  Its akin to making mechanics do a ‘how to change the oil’ course each year.
Whatsmore, I don’t understand the rationale for introducing a course on CPR.  Even if paramedics were poor at it, alternative courses would surely have more benefit.  For example: poorly executed (ie: inappropriate) non-transports make up a significant contribution to adverse patient outcomes, that would outweigh poorly executed CPR cases by a factor of at least 10.
It seems the course HLT AID 001 has been added because CPR is high profile, not because the course will improve patient outcomes (I’m talking solely about patients of paramedics here) by a significant amount.  A ‘recognising the sick patient’ for example, (though I’m sure there are many more) course would provide significantly more benefit for exactly the same amount of resources.

	5. Is there anything missing that needs to be added to the proposed CPD registration standard?
	No.

	6. Is the content and structure of the proposed CPD guidelines helpful, clear and is it a useful addition to the proposed CPD registration standard?
	Yes, the question-answer layout is very helpful

	7. Is there any content that needs to be changed or deleted in the proposed CPD guidelines?
	See point 4.

	8. Is there additional clarification of the proposed CPD registration standard that needs to be added to the proposed CPD guidelines?
	See point 2.
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